



Draft Minutes
Conservation Commission

9/27/2011

Cathy Allyn called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM
Roll Call:  Cathy Allyn (Chair), Bill Malay, Charlie Berube, Paddy McHale, Ron Gehl (Alternate) Bob Craycraft (Alternate)

Chair Allyn asked Ron Gehl to sit for Marcia Clarke.

Enforcement:  Ms. Allyn reported that she had spoken with Arthur Capello, Code Enforcement Officer, and that Mr. Capello is very open to assist with enforcement of Conservation related issues, including state permits.

Ms.  Allyn emphasized the need to protect the town’s lakes, as they are the “cash cows” of the town’s tax base.  Cathy plans to draft a letter to the Baysider letting residents know there will be an increased presence in enforcement around the lake and explaining why it is important to all residents of the town.  She will circulate a draft letter to other Commission members.

Bill Malay suggested creating a list of contractors and passing the information on to them as well.  He said he would be happy to take Mr. Capello for a ride around the lake to show him from the lake side the kind of problems that exist and need enforcement attention.
Budget:  The Commission reviewed the draft budget for 2012.  They strongly supported budgeting some funds for public education that would support the increased enforcement program.  They estimated a mailing to all lake residents would be about 750 addresses, and talked about the need for both printing and postage funds.  The commissioned discussed possible sources of information that could be drawn upon, rather than trying to reinvent the wheel.

Bill Malay moved to adjourn at 9:32 PM.  Ron Gehl seconded.  Approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, David Allen, Land Use Administrative Assistant
